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the October 1, 2018, HPB Agenda. All deadlines are attached 
to mail notice and newspaper notice requirements outlined 
within the ULDR. 

 
July 25, 2018: An application for the rescission of historic landmark 

designation at 1500 NE 4th Place was submitted to the 
Department of Sustainable Development. Since the 
application was filed after the provided deadline, the next 
available meeting was Monday, October 1, 2018. 

 
July 30, 2018: An email was sent to Ms. Wilson to confirm receipt of the 

application and stated that the submission was incomplete 
providing an outline of the missing materials and deadlines to 
submit the remaining materials for placement on the Monday, 
October 1, 2018, HPB Agenda including the deadline to submit 
the missing materials no later than Friday, August 17, 2018, at 
noon. 

 
August 16, 2018  Materials were received to complete the application. 
 
August 20, 2018 Ms. Logan emailed Ms. Wilson to confirm receipt of a complete 

application along with the (15) required copies, which are 
distributed to the HPB Members. Mail Notice was sent out in 
accordance with ULDR Section 47-27.7.A. 

 
September 26, 2018 The Staff Memorandum and Agenda for the October 1, 2018, 

HPB Agenda were emailed to Ms. Wilson. 
 
October 1, 2018 HPB Meeting was not held due to lack of quorum. Ms. Wilson 

was not in attendance. 
 
October 2, 2018 Ms. Logan emailed Ms. Wilson with an update following the 

October 1, 2018 HPB and the date of the next HPB Meeting – 
November 5, 2018.  

 
October 5, 2018 Mail Notice was sent in accordance with ULDR Section 47-

27.7.A. 
 
C:  Christopher J. Lagerbloom, Assistant City Manager 

Stanley D. Hawthorne, Assistant City Manager 
 Alain E. Boileau, City Attorney 
 Jeffrey A. Modarelli, City Clerk 
 John C. Herbst, City Auditor 
 Department Directors 
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